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Career and Technical Education (CTE) Minutes

Welcome & Introductions- Dr. Felicito Cajayon, VC
A warm welcome was giving by Dr. Felicito Cajayon, Vice Chancellor of Economic/ Workforce Development from the district office. 

Review /Approval of Minutes
The minutes were unanimously approved by the deans in attendance with minor corrections needed.

SB1070
Dean Paul De La Cerda, from East Los Angeles College gave and update on the SB1070 grant. Dean De La Cerda is the interim project director for this grant until the SFP Associate Dean Position is filled. The Personnel Commission has approved this position and East Los Angeles College is moving forward to fill this position. 

Industry Partner
John Dunlop, Chief, Public Safety Bureau and Isaac Maya, Recruitment Analyst, City Of Los Angeles, gave a presentation to the Deans about an upcoming Recruitment Hiring Seminar for LAPD. There is a need for female and Afro. American candidates. A large Hiring Seminar took place at West LA College on May 3rd were there were over 100 candidate’s taking the test.

Other Items and Announcements

AB 86 Adult Education
Adrienne Mullen Dean District Office CTE/EWD, gave an update on the AB 86 Grant. There are 70 Consortium across the state of California. The state of CA wants to redesign AB 86 with community colleges and the K-12 at the table. There is an upcoming meeting on 10/13/14 with faculty and staff across the district. This meeting will be held at Van De Kamp and all the deans were advised to attend. 


Perkins 14-15FY
Ms. Robin Harrington, State Monitor, is in the process of reviewing the 14-15FY application. 
The deans expressed a concern about Ms. Harrington review process of the 14-15FY application.


CTE Enhanced Funding
Marcia Wilson, Trade Tech. College, gave an update on the CTE enhanced funding opportunity. There are two distribution of funding available for this grant. 60% will go directly to the college and the other 40% will go the regional consortium. All deans were advised to vote in the upcoming election for the fiscal agent of this grant. 

Accreditation
The entire district will be audited in 2016. We will need to be on the same page in order to excel in this audit. 

Next Meeting
November 13, 14 at Los Angeles Trade Tech
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